
To:    Students and faculty members 
From:  Shinji Uemoto, president 
       Ikuo Tooyama, vice-president 
       International Center (ext. 8741) 
 
 
Information regarding to the novel coronavirus 
(Additional information for 21st report) 
 
Regarding the Job hunting activities for undergraduate students, we have review of 
hospital visits for students other than specific grades (5th and 6th grades of medical 
department and 4th grade of nursing department) from “unlimited” to “prohibited” at 21st 
report. 
 
However, in response to opinions from the university, we decided to add the 3rd grade of 
nursing department to specific grades. 
 
As such, we have revised the "Information regarding the novel coronavirus, 21st report", 
published on August 11th, 2021, as written below; 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 
[For students](*Added on August 13th, 2021) 
 
7. Job hunting activities for undergraduate students 
1)  Job hunting activities (participating in employment briefing sessions, hospital tours, 
employment examinations / interviews, procedures after employment appointments, etc.) 
for students in specific grades (5th and 6th grades of medical department and 3rd and 4th 
grade of nursing department) , there are no particular restrictions on the condition that 
measures and consideration for preventing the spread of infection are thorough. 
2)  Students other than specific grades (5th and 6th grades of medical department and 
3rd and 4th grade of nursing department) are prohibited from visiting hospitals, etc. 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Note: In the event of discrepancy between the English version and the Japanese version of the 
Terms, the Japanese-language version shall prevail. If you have any questions, please ask 
International Center Tel:077-548-3538/ hqkouryu@belle.shiga-med.ac.jp 


